
From the Dean 

 

Happy Eastertide! I am sure that your work through Lent, Holy Week, and the 

first weeks of Easter has been appreciated. Now as we approach the season of lighter 

schedules, consider what you might do to hone your skills before the next crunch is 

upon us. This summer I plan to attend two events with the Fellowship of United 

Methodists in Music and Worship Arts. I especially look forward to the worship times 

at these events since all-out effort is made to incorporate many varied worship arts 

such as dance, drama, and visual elements along with the usual superb music. 

Plan now to attend our next and final event of the season—Monday, May 15, our 

annual banquet and meeting at Harmony Hall in Middletown. We will honor two of 

our long-time members, Josephine Freund and Michael Shoemaker by naming them 

Members of Honor. 

Pax vobiscum, 

Shawn Gingrich 
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American Guild of Organists — Harrisburg Chapter 

The mission of the American 

Guild of Organists is to enrich 

lives through organ and choral 

music. To achieve this, we: 

• Encourage excellence in the 

performance of organ and 

choral music; 

• Inspire, educate, and offer 

certification for organists and 

choral conductors; 

• Provide networking, fellowship, 

and mutual support; 

• Nurture future generations of 

organists; 

• Promote the organ in its 

historic and evolving roles; and 

• Engage wider audiences with 

organ and choral music. 
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May Event 
 

Monday, May 15, 2017 -  

Annual Meeting and Banquet 

Harmony Hall,  

400 Fulling Mill Road, Middletown. 

The banquet will be held in the Farmhouse 

facility located on the Harmony Hall property. 

The evening will begin with a social hour 

from 6:00-7:00 PM, followed by dinner at 7:00 

and the meeting at about 8:00. 

A trombone quartet, "The First Four," will 

provide musical entertainment. 
  

Buffet Menu 

  

Cash Bar 
(Please note that credit cards will not be accepted) 

  

Assorted Hors D’oeuvres 

  

Garden Salad 

Italiano Chicken 

Top Round of Beef Au Jus 

Green Beans with Julienne Carrots 

Garlic Roasted Mashed Potatoes 

  

Chef’s Choice of Desserts 

  

Beverage Station 

  

The price of the buffet dinner is $39.00 per 

person. Guests are welcome.  

Please send reservation checks made payable to 

Harrisburg Chapter AGO to 

Phyllis Conrad, 216 Karinch Street,  

Lebanon PA 17042.  

The deadline for reservations is  

Saturday, May 6, 2017. 

Lunch Bunch 
 

We always have such a great 

time together at our monthly 

networking lunches. Please plan to 

attend our next luncheon on May 

10th at 11:30 a.m. We will meet at 

the Perkins Restaurant, 7 Erford 

Drive, Lemoyne (in front of the 

Radisson). Please email or phone 

Doris Savage no later than Monday, 

May 8th if you plan to attend. Email 

dorisagohbg@comcast.net  or 

telephone (717) 697-4042.  

 

Membership News 

 

 

Waneta Benson has a new email 

address - wanetabe@gmail.com. 
 

 

 

Dear AGO Friends, 

 Many, many thanks for all the 

cards, notes and phone calls 

I received from you while I was in 

the hospital and after my return 

home. They certainly were a bright 

spot in my days and I am very 

appreciative! I plan to come to 

lunch in May so I'll look forward to 

seeing the lunch bunch then. 

   Sincerely. 

  Brenda Helwig 

http://www.harrisburgago.org/
mailto:dorisagohbg@comcast.net
mailto:wanetabe@gmail.com


Treasurer’s Report 
by Rick Zentmeyer 

 

Balance in Checking as of 3/1/2017  $1,553.78 

 Checks: $800.00 

 Debits:  $79.44 

 Deposits & Credits: $577.00 

Balance in Checking as of 3/31/2017  $1,251.34 

 

Invested Funds as of 3/1/2017 

Harrisburg AGO Savings* $54,020.16 

Frances Bishop Bequest $128,681.39 

 Total $182,701.55 

 

Invested Funds as of 3/31/2017 

Harrisburg AGO Savings*  $54,031.63 

Frances Bishop Bequest  $128,415.64 

  Total $182,447.27 

NOTES: 
 

* Harrisburg AGO Savings Includes: 

 Cassel Competition Fund  $4,143.74 

 Clapper-Frysinger Bequests  $6,262.11 

 Reserve Savings  $22,716.12 

 Savings Interest **  $106.02 

 Shenk Scholarship Fund  $3,037.22 

 Stahle Savings  $723.78 

 Throne Fund  $8,080.85 

 Yocum Scholarship Fund  $8,961.79 

 

** Savings Interest will be kept in new Asset Ac-

count "Reserve Savings Interest", and will be split up 

among the other funds at the end of the fiscal year 

(June 2017). This will allow us to share the income 

with all named funds, but not have to do the split 

every month. 

 

There was a typo in the Frances Bishop figure for 

3/1/2017 in the last newsletter. It was shown as 

$129,681.39 but the actual was $128,681.39. Also, 

we have found out that due to receipt of $126,000 

last June, we were required to register with PA Bu-

reau of Charitable Organizations (BCO) by 

7/21/2016. We have taken care of this registration 

and paid the registration fee of $150 along with late 

fees of $225. The Board approved paying this from 

the Bishop Fund in a recent email vote.  
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Hershey Handbell Ensemble 
 

First United Methodist Church, 64 West Chocolate 

Avenue, Hershey will present Hershey Handbell Ensemble in 

concert on Sunday, May 7, 2017 at 3:00pm. 

This handbell ensemble was formed in 2004 to fulfill the 

need for an auditioned community group comprised of persons 

able to play advanced literature, interested in advancing the art 

of handbell ringing through education and performance, and 

interested in uniting people through this musical art.  

The fifteen-member group performs seasonally on over 

seven octaves of Malmark Handbells, six octaves of Malmark 

Choirchimes, three octaves of Malmark Cymbells, two octaves 

of Schulmerich Silver Melody Bells, and other assorted 

instruments. 

The concert will feature original works and arrangements 

of hymns, classic tunes, and other favorite melodies. Two 

selections will feature the addition of organ. 

For information call (717) 298-7071 or visit the website: 

www.hersheyhandbellensemble.org. 

The concert is free but a free-will offering will be received. 

 

Christie Plays in Baltimore 
 

The Tiffany Series is thrilled to 

announce a recital by James David 

Christie, internationaally acclaimed 

as one of the great organists of our 

time, on Sunday, May 7, 2017 at 3 

p .m .  a t  B rown  Me mo r i a l 

Presbyterian Church, 1320 Park 

Avenue (Bolton Hill), Baltimore. He 

will be playing the church’s 1930 

Skinner Organ, Opus 839, IV/45. A 

reception will follow. 

Christie will play a colorful and 

varied program of primarily French 

works. Composers include J. Guy 

Ropartz, Augustine Barié, Henri 

Duparc, Albert Alain, Jehan Alain, Jean Langlais and Charles 

Tournemire. Christie will also perform his own Élégie (in 

memoriam Jean Langlais), and a piece by Joel Martinson. 

Christie is Professor of Organ at the Oberlin College 

Conservatory, Distinguished Artist in Residence at the College 

of the Holy Cross, and College Organist at Wellesley College. 

He also serves as organist of the Boston Symphony Orchestra, 

a position he has held since 1978. He has presented over 60 

tours of Europe and has performed and recorded with major 

orchestras around the world. He has been the featured artist 

at the AGO national convention six times, most recently in 

2014 in Boston. In the fall of 2010, Christie exchanged 

positions with Notre Dame Cathedral titular organist Olivier 

Latry, and also served as visiting Professor of Organ at the 

Paris Conservatory.  

Tickets are $20 (students $10). We also offer Patron 

tickets for $50 to help support the Series. Patrons receive a 

CD of either "Celebrate the Skinner," a Tiffany Series concert 

featuring organists John Walker, Marvin Mills, Michael Britt and 

Janet Yieh; or Mendelssohn's "Elijah," performed by 

the church's Chancel Choir and Frederick Swann as 

guest organist. Tickets are available at: 

www.browndowntown.org/current-season and at the 

door. Early ticket purchase recommended. 

Parking at the Mt. Royal Elementary/Middle 

School lot (on the 100-block of Mosher St.) and 

shuttle service to the church will be available. For 

more information, please call 410-523-1542. 

We hope you will join us for this exciting 

concert! 

http://www.hersheyhandbellensemble.org/
http://www.browndowntown.org/current-season
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ments after the meeting! 

There was a meeting of the Board on May 8, 

1985, at Calvary United Methodist Church. 

Treasurer Freund was asked to call National 

Headquarters to assure that the $150, monies 

from the luncheon on the organ crawl in No-

vember, were sent to the Development Fund or 

the Annual Fund. If these were two different 

funds, the Treasurer was given permission to 

send $150 for the Annual Fund to correct the 

error. 

Dean Matthews introduced Ellen Arnold, 

Executive Director of Allied Arts Fund, who 

presented information on the fund and offered 

membership to our Chapter. Treasurer Freund 

was instructed to send $40 checks to each of 

the persons who were willing to be judges in the 

Cassell Scholarship Competition even though 

there was no competition this year. Dorothy 

Lee agreed to be in charge of the competition 

for the next year. 

A discussion on the amount of dues for the 

85/86 year was held. National dues were $20, 

and it was agreed to collect $17 for our local 

Chapter.  

Barbara Carpenter, Program Chair, report-

ed on the up-coming 50th Anniversary meeting. 

Eight Charter Members accepted the invitation 

to attend. David Binkley and Gerry Hoover con-

tacted former Deans, and a telephone commit-

tee was set up to contact each member of the 

Chapter regarding the May 21 dinner and No-

vember 10 Festival Vesper Service. No details of 

the dinner were found, and the Festival Vespers 

Service will be reported in the article for the 

1985/1986 season. 

Ken Walker and Gerry Hoover will repre-

sented our Chapter on June 9 at the York Chap-

ter’s 50th Anniversary Service.  

After speaking with Sue Klinedinst at a re-

cent Chapter meeting, I learned that a newspa-

per clipping announcing a program she present-

ed at a meeting was probably during this time 

period.  

Suzanne Klinedinst will present a program at 

a meeting of the Harrisburg Chapter of 

American Guild of Organists on Tuesday (no 

date) in Mechanicsburg Presbyterian Church. 

Klinedinst, the church’s director of music, 

will present a lecture/demonstration on 

“Articulation and Ornamentation in the 

Chorale Preludes from Johann Sebastian 

Bach’s “Orgelbuchlein”.   

 

The Chapter prepared a brochure 

“Guidelines for Compensation of Church 

(Continued on page 4) 

Archivist Report 
1984 / 1985 Season 

 

A special thanks to Stephen Shoop, Minister of Music and Or-

ganist at Holy Trinity Lutheran Church in Lebanon, for donating 

materials from our Chapter’s past to the Archives. 

This season began the 49th year of our Chapter, and events 

were planned for November of 1985 to celebrate the 50th anniver-

sary of our founding. 

The Board of the Harrisburg Chapter AGO met at dinner on 

September 11, 1984, at St. Patrick’s Cathedral in Harrisburg. Ap-

proval was given for the payment of telephone charges for Faith 

Matthews and Waneta Benson. Faith Matthews reported that 

Waneta Benson had informed her that a CD was earning more in-

terest than we expected, and Waneta suggested that the extra in-

terest be used to purchase another CD which will earn more inter-

est than putting the monies into a passbook savings. It was approved 

by the Board that $1,000 be put into a 6-month CD with Harris 

Savings. 

Doris Studer asked for suggestions as to how she could ascer-

tain if persons requesting to use our placement service were mem-

bers of the Guild. It was discussed, and the following decisions were 

made: a post card was to be sent each fall to persons asking if they 

wished to remain on our list, a membership application will be sent 

to non-members, a fee of $50 will be charged to non-members for 

using this service. 

On October 6, 1984, the Board met at the Camp Hill Presby-

terian Church prior to the Marilyn Mason workshop. Chuck Yocum 

reported that the Treasurer’s books would be audited soon. Pay-

ment for monthly meeting dinners was discussed, and it was decided 

that monies would be sent to the host church.  

Salary Guidelines needed to be updated from 1980. Faith Mat-

thews, Gerry Hoover and Purnell Payne began this updating pro-

cess. Sue Klinedinst was contacted about past work she had done 

on the Guidelines. 

Barbara Carpenter reported that Capitol Trailways would pro-

vide a bus for the November 10 trip to Moller Organ Company in 

Hagerstown and Virginia organs. Cost was $10 per person for the 

bus and $6 for lunch. The new Directory was being compiled by Sue 

Klinedinst. It was discovered that there was a need for one more 

Board member since last May’s realignment. Josephine Freund filled 

this vacancy. 

There was a Board meeting on December 5, 1984, at Calvary 

United Methodist Church in Lemoyne. Membership cards were ob-

tained from National, and each member of the Chapter received a 

card for the 1984/1985 season. 

It was announced by Barbara Carpenter that the Moller Organ 

Company had paid for the lunches for the November 10 organ 

crawl for the members of our Chapter. It was decided to donate 

the $150 to the Development Fund of the AGO.  

Faith Matthews distributed “Salary Guidelines For Church Musi-

cians” from the committee working on the new guidelines. Doris 

Studer, Chair of the Substitute and Placement Committee, was giv-

en copies for distribution to persons and groups inquiring about the 

hiring of a church musician. Chaplain William Kauffman was given 

permission to purchase cards to be sent to ill and hospitalized mem-

bers of the Chapter as needed. Dean Matthews served refresh-
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Musicians”, which is available at no cost to 

area musicians and church officers. The 

brochure includes suggested fees for wed-

dings, funerals and substitute musicians, 

salaries for full-time positions and a chart 

for calculating salaries for part-time musi-

cians. A copy of this brochure could be 

obtained by sending a stamped, self-

addressed envelope to David H. Binkley, 

Camp Hill Presbyterian Church, 101 N. 

23rd St., Camp Hill 17011. 

 

The Board met on June 5, 1985, at Calva-

ry United Methodist Church. Mary Ann Nel-

son was introduced as a new Board member. 

Member Lee reported that the date of June 7, 

1986, was satisfactory for the Cassell Student 

Competition at Zion Lutheran Church in Har-

risburg. The amount of the prize for the com-

petition was raised to $600 for the 1986 com-

petition. Dues for the next season were set at 

$37 for voting member, $22 for special voting 

member, $12 for dual membership, and $20 

for subscribing membership. 

Members Carpenter, Hoover, Freund and 

Walker met on June 12 to prepare a program 

schedule to be submitted to the Board for the 

1985/1986 season. 

Auditors Walsh and Yocum reported that 

the books were audited and approved.  

 

Ken Walker 

Archivist  

 

Carol / Celebration Ringers  

Coming to Palmyra 

 

Palmyra Church of the Brethren, 45 N. 

Chestnut St., Palmyra, presents The Carol 

Ringers and Celebration Ringers, junior and 

senior high school ringers, under the direction 

of Nancy Cappel & Tammy Freeman in con-

cert. A good will offering will be taken. Sun-

day, June 25, 2017 at 7:00 PM. 

(Continued from page 3) 

Edgington Celebration Concert  

at Trinity, New Cumberland 

 

The Organ Committee of Trinity UMC, 415 Bridge St., New 

Cumberland is delighted to welcome Rhonda Sider Edgington to her 

Central Pennsylvania home for a concert to celebrate a new solid 

state console for the congregation's 1947 Wicks organ on Wednes-

day, May 31. Rhonda is the daughter of Dr. Ronald and Beth Sider 

who served Trinity for five years as Min-

isters of Music. She studied in Germany 

as a Fulbright Scholar and has established 

a reputation both nationally and interna-

tionally as a recitalist and as a featured 

artist for AGO and OHS conventions.  

This concert will have an added di-

mension as Rhonda is joined by illustrator 

and calligrapher, Timothy Botts, also a 

central Pennsylvania native. Mr. Botts will 

create sketches as Rhonda is playing 

three of the evening's selections. A re-

ception will follow. An offering will be 

taken for the organ fund in support of the 

instrument's continued restoration.  



Sunday, May 7, 2017—3:00 PM 

First United Methodist Church, 64 West Chocolate Av-

enue, Hershey presents the Hershey Handbell Ensemble 

in concert. Visit hersheyhandbellensemble.org for details 

on the ensemble and the concert repertoire. Email in-

fo@hersheyhandbellensemble.org or call (717) 298-7071 

for information. (See article, page 2) 

 

Sunday, May 21, 2017—4:00 PM 

Cathedral Parish of Saint Patrick, 212 State St, Harris-

burg presents the Lancaster Chamber Singers in concert. 

 

Sunday, May 21, 2017—6:00 PM 

St. Luke Episcopal Church, Sixth and Chestnut Streets, 

Lebanon presents a Choral Evensong and Concert by 

the Susquehanna Slide Express. 

 

Wednesday, May 31, 2017—7:00 PM 

Trinity UMC, 415 Bridge St., New Cumberland presents 

Rhonda Sider Edgington in concert to celebrate a new 

solid state console for the congregation's 1947 Wicks 

organ. An offering will be taken for the organ fund in 

support of the instrument's continued restoration. (See 

article on page 4.) 
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Sunday, June 18, 2017—6:00 PM 

St. Luke Episcopal Church, Sixth and Chestnut Streets, 

Lebanon presents a Choral Evensong & Solemn Bene-

diction sung by St. Luke’s Festival Choir. 

 

Sunday, June 25, 2017—7:00 PM 

Palmyra Church of the Brethren, 45 N. Chestnut St., 

Palmyra, presents The Carol Ringers and Celebration 

Ringers, junior and senior high school ringers, under 

the direction of Nancy Cappel & Tammy Freeman in 

concert. A good will offering will be taken. 

 

Friday, August 11, 2017—7:00 PM 

First United Methodist Church, 64 West Chocolate 

Avenue, Hershey presents the King’s Brass in concert. 

A free-will offering will be received. Visit firstumcher-

shey.org for details. Email music@firstumchershey or 

call (717) 533-9668 for information. 

 

Sunday, October 22, 2017—3:00 PM 

First United Methodist Church, 64 West Chocolate 

Avenue, Hershey presents the Svyati Duo in concert. 

Cellist Rebecca Hepplewhite and organist Julian Col-

lings live in London and will be in the US on a tour. A 

free-will offering will be received. Visit firstumcher-

shey.org for details. Email music@firstumchershey or 

call (717) 533-9668 for information. 

Area Events Listing 

“BIG” Organ News 
Contributed by William Miller (SE PA Chapter) 

 

The Wanamaker Organ will be getting a new stop, its curator announced today. Ma-

cy's will be acquiring the (in)famous "Terz-zimbel" stop from Washington National 

Cathedral, which has declared it redundant because of numerous hearing-loss claims, 

and installing it in the 6-manual Wanamaker Organ.  

"The Terz-zimbel, along with our existing Baroque stops like the Clear Flute, French 

Trumpet, and double-languid Dia-pason, will make possible the proper registration of 

gentle Bach organ works like the chorale preludes. More importantly, it will make use 

of the presently unused stop tab in the 'Choir Division' that console visitors keep 

pestering me about" said Murt Cangel, Curator.  

Future additions awaiting funding include a "chorus of throbbing Tibias," a "division of piquant baroque reeds," a “toy 

counter” (“The small theatre organ upstairs has one, and our staff organists want 

one in the Wanamaker Organ too”) and a "dozen or so more violin stops” (“The 

Wanamaker Organ is, sadly, deficient in string-tone") according to Cangel.  

 

The Historic Organs Restoration Committee (HORC) is proud to announce to-

day that a contract has been issued to Pary S. Ghillips to add an eighth manual (61

-note compass) to the Boardwalk Hall organ. It will be the home manual for the 

"Brass Chorus" division, when it is made playable, and a few stop tabs from un-

used "swell shade couplers" will be assigned to sub/super/unison off functions for 

the eighth manual. "We deeply regret that it isn't possible to add enough stops to 

couple the other 21 divisions to the new eighth manual at every possible pitch, 

but at all costs we want to keep the stop jambs unaltered," said the HORC in a 

statement. “We think that 1,250 stop tabs are enough.”  

mailto:info@hersheyhandbellensemble.org
mailto:info@hersheyhandbellensemble.org
mailto:music@firstumchershey
mailto:music@firstumchershey
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Positions Available 

Part-time Organist/Choir Director: The Presbyterian 

Congregation of Middletown. Provide music for its 10:30 

am Sunday service as well as several special services 

throughout the year. The job description for this 12-15 

hours per week position is available at (www.pcmdt.org). 

Please forward a resume via e-mail to office@pcmdt.org 

or by mail to: Presbyterian Congregation of Middletown, 

290 North Union Street, Middletown, PA 17057. 717-944-

4322. 

 

Church Organist/Piano Accompanist: Evangelical 

United Methodist Church, located at 157 East Water St. 

Middletown, Pa. 17057. This is a paid position for Sunday 

morning church service. Duties include playing weekly 

worship service, choir rehearsal one day per week and 

special services. Please email resume and letter of interest 

to Joe Hile at hilehome@msn.com. 

 

Minister of Music: Zion Lutheran Church, Hummel-

stown, PA seeks a talented outgoing musician to lead a 

diverse music ministry for a medium size congregation. 

The candidate will build on a well-developed program for 

adults, youth and children which includes adult vocal and 

bell choirs, youth vocal and bell choirs, a children’s ensem-

ble, a string ensemble, a guitar ensemble and solo instru-

mentalists. Currently the musician leads two liturgical style 

worship services with organ and piano accompaniment, 

coordinates with the guitar ensemble to lead worship eve-

ry other month, and incorporates instrumentalists to pro-

vide special music and to accompany hymns and liturgy. 

The candidate coordinates closely with the pastor to plan 

worship and special programs. The position averages 25 

hours per week. The salary range is $33,000 to $35,000 

commensurate with experience and includes an allowance 

for vacation, sick leave and continuing education. Please 

forward your resume to the attention of the Rev. Lois K. 

Van Orden at 100 W. Main Street, Hummelstown, PA 

17036 or by email: lvanorden.pastoratzion@gmail.com. 

 

Music Director: Mt. Zion United Methodist Church, a 

300-member traditional church located in suburban Harris-

burg, Pennsylvania, is looking for an energetic creative indi-

vidual with a musical background to direct an active music 

ministry which includes a Chancel choir, praise team, A 

Cappella choir, men's ensemble, and children's choir. More 

details on this paid part-time position are available upon 

request. Safe Sanctuaries clearances are required. Interest-

ed applicants should submit a resume to: Pastor Skip 

Spangler at skipspangler@mtzionumc.comcastbiz.net OR 

Barb Leer, SPRC Chair, at barbleer1326@gmail.com or 

mail to: Mount Zion UMC, ATTN: Barb Leer, 4685 Mount 

Zion Dr., Enola, PA 17025. 

 

Music Director/Organist: Greencastle Presbyterian 

Church seeks an experienced Director of Music/Organist 

to manage the church’s overall music program, and per-

sonally direct/accompany the adult and children choirs. 

The person will be an accomplished musician with formal 

music training and knowledge of varying music styles. The 

person will also have a demonstrated background of suc-

cessful music program management to include choir mem-

bership growth and nurture. The position is estimated at 

10-12 hours per week. While projected as a single posi-

tion, consideration may be given to splitting the duties into 

two positions. Please include your salary expectations with 

your resumé sent to the attention of Sheila Gates via 

email: sheilagates823@gmail.com or mail to the church 

address: 57 W. Baltimore Street, Greencastle, PA 17225. 

 

Minister of Music:  First Evangelical Lutheran Church in 

Carlisle, Pa., (ELCA) is seeking a full-time minister of music 

interested in helping to continue a long history of 

excellence in worship and music. In addition to serving as 

the organist for all worship services (on our well-

maintained Aeolian-Skinner organ), the minister of music is 

responsible for choral and bell choirs, collaborates with 

the pastor in worship planning, and supports the 

congregation's Fine Arts at First concert series. The 

successful candidate will have gifts in leading the liturgy and 

congregational hymn-singing and working with musicians of 

all ages and skill levels; good interpersonal skills; and a 

desire to help the congregation continue to grow its 

worship and music program to the glory of God! 

Salary:$50,000.00 - $65,000.00 (Yearly Salary) 

Number of Weekly Services: 2 

Number of Weekly Rehearsals: 3 

Ensembles: Chancel Choir, Children's Choir, Handbells 

Hours per Week: 35 - 40 

Organ Description: Aeolian-Skinner 

Benefits: Book/Music Allowance, Continuing Education 

Allowance, Health Insurance, Retirement/pension, Sick 

Leave, Vacation. 

 

Music Director / Organist: Mechanicsburg Presbyterian 

Church seeks an experienced, dynamic Director of Music/

Organist to manage the church’s overall music program, 

and personally direct/accompany the adult, children and 

youth choirs. The person will be an accomplished musician 

with formal music training. The person will also have a 

demonstrated background of successful music program 

management to include choir membership growth and 

nurture. The position is estimated at 25-30 hours per 

week. While projected as a single position, consideration 

may be given to splitting the duties into two 

positions. Please include your salary expectations with 

your resumé sent to the attention of John Shaddock via 

email jshad81@gmail.com or mail to the church address: 

300 East Simpson Street, Mechanicsburg PA 17055.  

 

(Continued on page 7) 

http://www.pcmdt.org
mailto:office@pcmdt.org
mailto:hilehome@msn.com
mailto:lvanorden.pastoratzion@gmail.com
mailto:skipspangler@mtzionumc.comcastbiz.net
mailto:barbleer1326@gmail.com
mailto:jshad81@gmail.com
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Visit us on the web: 

www.harrisburgago.org 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Also find us on Facebook:  
 

Harrisburg Chapter 

of the American  

Guild of Organists. 

Director of Music: Trinity Lutheran Church (ELCA) in 

Steelton. One worship service on Sundays at 10:30am. 

Time commitment: 10-15 hours/week. Compensation: 

Starts at 14,000/yr. plus 4 weeks of vacation; increases 

based on the applicant’s levels of skill and experience. The 

position involves: Selecting and playing organ/piano music 

throughout the year; Rehearsing and directing a small choir 

from fall through spring; Coordinating special music during 

the summer months, Working with the pastor and 

worship and music committee to build up and support the 

congregation’s worship and witness to Jesus Christ 

through hymns and music; Desired qualities include: Ability 

to play hymns, liturgy, and anthem accompaniments at 

sight on organ (preferred skill) or piano (necessary skill); 

Ability to sing and play with accurate pitch and rhythm; 

Experience in, or desire to learn, choral conducting; 

Knowledge of, or desire to learn, the liturgical year; 

Familiarity with, or desire to learn, our hymnal: Evangelical 

Lutheran Worship; Willingness to work as part of a team. 

Our church provides a unique environment for students to 

practice and hone their skills at music leadership in a 

church setting. Our congregation is led by a pastor who is 

enthusiastic and knowledgeable about liturgy, and includes 

two organists who are willing to help mentor a student in 

this position and may help accommodate the demands of 

a n  a c a d e m i c  s c h e d u l e .  E m a i l  u s 

at trinitysteelton@yahoo.com, or call (717) 939-4998. 

Learn more about us at our Facebook page or 

website:www.trinitysteelton.org. A more detailed job 

description is available upon request.  

(Continued from page 6) 

 

Organist/Choir Director(s): Trindle Spring Lutheran 

Church, 14 State Road, Mechanicsburg, seeks Director(s). 

The positions have the possibility of being split, depending 

on applicant interest. We have a Moeller Pipe Organ, 

which was rebuilt by Zimmer in 1993 and enlarged to 17 

ranks; it was also re-voiced by Dobson in 2013. We offer 

two liturgical worship services on Sunday; one at 8:00 am 

and one at 10:30 am. We also offer worship on Wednes-

day evenings during the Advent and Lenten seasons, and 

the customary additional holidays. A job description is 

available upon request. If interested, please send your re-

sumé and references to office@trindlespringlutheran.org.  

 

Organist: Shiremanstown United Methodist Church is 

seeking applicants for a part-time organist. Piano and organ 

skills are required. Responsibilities include playing for vocal 

and instrumental rehearsals and for sanctuary worship ser-

vice on Sunday mornings as well as any additional services, 

ca. 5 hours per week. Salary is $10,000. Send cover letter, 

resume, three (3)references, salary history and require-

ments to: Shiremanstown United Methodist Church, C/O 

Ken Baer, Administrator, 125 E. Main St., Shiremanstown, 

PA 17011. 

 

Organist: St Paul’s UM Church Elizabethtown seeking 

organist to accompany Sunday AM service. Must have ex-

cellent organ and piano performance skills of differing 

styles, be able to improvise and embellish accompaniments 

as needed. Resumes can be sent to of-

fice@spumcetown.com. Please contact the church office 

for a job description and with questions at (717) 367-1889.  

http://www.harrisburgago.org/
mailto:trinitysteelton@yahoo.com
http://www.trinitysteelton.org/
mailto:office@trindlespringlutheran.org
mailto:office@spumcetown.com
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ELECTED 

Officers 
Dean  Shawn Gingrich 

SubDean  Brett Terry 

Secretary  Karen Appel 

Treasurer  Richard Zentmeyer 
 

 

Members at Large 
 2014—2017   Ray Edmison, Faith Matthews, Carolyn Wright 

 2015—2018  Deb Dillane, Robert Lau, Justin Myers 

 2016—2019  Robert Barbarino, Tom Notestine, Karen Worley 

 2016—2017 Young Adult Representative (appointed) Daniel Dorty 

 

 

APPOINTED COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
Archivist Kenneth Walker 

Chaplain  Father James Lease 

Chapter Directory Richard Zentmeyer 

Communications (Newsletter, Emailed Quick News, Website)  Shawn Gingrich 

Competition Daniel Dorty 

Education  Helen Anthony 

Finance Kathy Gates 

Historian   Justin Myers 

Hospitality Phyllis Conrad 

Membership  Judy Schrack 

Placement   Timothy Koch 

Professional Development Christopher Prestia 

Program  Brett Terry 

Publicity   Mary Jane Nelson 

Registrar Richard Zentmeyer 

The Bombarde is published monthly by the 

Harrisburg Chapter of the American Guild of Organists. 
 

Submission to The Bombarde 

The deadline for each edition of The Bombarde is the fifteenth 

of the month unless otherwise noted. Whenever possible, 

please submit your items in electronic format. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Deadline for inclusion in the June / July 2017 newsletter is 

May 15, 2017.  

Please send all submissions to:  

Shawn Gingrich 

1102 Ballyshannon Drive 

Elizabethtown PA 17022 

 Telephone: 717-877-8554 Fax: 717-533-6005  

E-mail: bombarde@harrisburgago.org 

We thank Mary Jane Nelson for proofreading 

and Daniel Bruce for assembling and mailing 

this issue of The Bombarde.  
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